Special Committee on Nomination
This Special Committee was first set up in May 2004. The background leading to the setting up of this Special Committee has been summarised in the 2004 Report and will not be repeated here. The current terms of reference of this Special Committee are as follows:
(1)
To consider requests made by the Government or professional or statutory bodies for nomination or recommendation of members of the Bar to sit on any boards, committees or tribunals.

(2)
To advise the Bar Council as to whether such requests should be entertained, and if so, to advise the Bar Council on matters arising therefrom including: (a) the manner and procedure of informing the members of the requests; (b) which of the members who have indicated interests should be nominated or recommended by the Bar Council; and (c) the basis on which the nomination or recommendation should be made. 

This year has been a relatively quiet year for this Special Committee. In late March 2005, the Government enquired whether the Bar would be interested in nominating possible candidates for the positions of Vice-Chairman of Administrative Appeals Board and Deputy Chairman of the Municipal Services Appeals Board. A Bar Circular was issued informing members of the Government’s request. Ten members expressed interest and their resumes were passed on to the Government. In putting forward the names of those ten members, the Bar (through this Special Committee) only acted as a communication channel and had not made any recommendation or expressed any preference in respect of any of the members. 
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